
                               Wood River Fire/Rescue Department 
          Minutes of Meeting 
                12/16/13 
 
The business meeting of the WRFD was called to order by Roger D. at 20:12 hours. 
 
Roll call taken. 
 
Minutes of previous meeting approved as presented. 
 
Treasuer Reports given. 
  
Went over donations received. 
Bills submitted for approval.  Motion by Seth and 2nd by Nate to pay bills as 
submitted.   
Motion carried. 
Bills submitted for approval.  Motion made by Dale and 2nd by Tabitha to pay bills as  
submitted.  Motion carried. 
 
Fire Chief Report: 
 
Todd commended everyone for a job well done on the fire the other night.  Home owner called 
and commended everyone’s effort. 
 
Todd said we have roughly $1300.00 in hoses that need to be replaced & ordered. 
 
Hall County Mutual Aid meeting is scheduled for January. 
 
Todd presented a proposal to label firefighters by their capabilities and training. 
Would like to talk to mutual aid departments so that everyone is on the same page 
with this.   
 
 
Ambulance Captain: 
 
Showed flier about NEMSA Conference on the 11th & 12th of January.  Noted that this is the last time 
the  conference will be offered. 
 
Patient care and personnel discussed. 
Brian Urbom working with Good Sam in Kearney on our students & training. 
 
Run reports were gone over with suggestions and comments of what we could do to be better. 
 
Train Officer: 
 
Nate commented that the call went great.  Need more organization on our calls, and that training 



Is a must.  Need to work on accountability system. 
 
Safety Officer: 
 
Noted that if State Patrol isn’t doing a good job of traffice safety on interstate accidents, we will 
do safety patrol also for the safety of our crew. 
 
 
Fire Prevention: 
Nothing to report 
 
Chaplain Report: 
 
Nothing to report 
 
EMS: 
 
We had 170 ems calls, and 46 fire calls. 
Dick noted that he is still missing some paperwork.   
It was noted that we need to check over our paperwork before sending in. 
 
On fire calls, we need the driver’s license from the drivers of trucks that are involved. 
We can’t always depend on the sheriff’s office to get all the information to us. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Helmet Blessing Committee is still on target.   Will be meeting again in January. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Ken inquired as to what is happening with the lights.  Roger stated that he has not heard anything 
yet, and he will try to get ahold of Fangmeyer to see what is going on with the lights. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Passed around a sign up sheet for the meals for the new year. 
Room request from Jenie for bridal shower was read. 
Nate made motion and seconded by Teena to approve room request.  Motion carried. 
 
2 memberships are due for approval.  Nelson Winkle, and Kyle Swanson. 
Nate made motion to approve membership, and Seth 2nd.  Motion carried. 
 
Brian Hayes noted that we need to start planning for Fireman’s Ball.  Need volunteers for committees 
for dance.  Jackie Sahling, Teena, Tabby, Brian & Julie H., and  Matt M. volunteered for this  
committee and will meet the 6th for their first meeting. 



 
Chris noted that 99-2 is out of service for transmission repair. 
 
Noted that we may need to look at purchasing a new printer. 
Laser printer with fax will cost approximately $350.00.  Motion made by Matt 
and seconded by Nate to purchase printer.  Motion carried. 
 
With nothing further to report, business meeting was adjourned 
 
Judy Knecht 
Secretary   


